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VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  George Hager 
 

   Howdy all!  I knew if I said it often enough it would be 

true, winter is over!!  It is an exciting time at the Range. 

Soon we will have a paved parking lot at the Rose-Iris 

Range.  Keep your attention on correspondence from 

the President for further details and its effects on Range 

usage.  We are also making preparations to install a 

100-Meter Smallbore Range to the north of the new 

Sheriff’s Range.  There is a Smallbore Competition 

Organization that is meeting to lay-out the Matches that 

this Range will be used for.  If you have any input, 

please feel free to reach out to me and I can point you in 

the right direction to have your voice heard. 
 

   I again witnessed our Range Officers' professionalism 

personally.  An RSO and myself had a misunderstanding 

and instead of talking past each other we finally saw 

what each other was saying and the outcome ended 

without hurt feelings.  To that RSO I want to congratulate 

him on his professionalism and dedication to personnel 

SAFETY! 
 

   Lastly, the PR-22 (Precision Rimfire) season got off to 

a great start on April 22 as Kelly Hill won the Match, 

showing the way over 11-stages of competition.  Our 

next Match will be hosted by D-M Targets on the HESA 

Range on May 28.  Come out, you will have fun! 

 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 
 

By:  Sue Verwest 
 

   We have had an outstanding Membership Renewal 
response.  Thanks to all who renewed and continue to 
support the Tri-Cities Shooting Association!  And 
“thank you” to all who gave an additional donation to 
help with the TCSA projects. 

 

Official Newsletter of the Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility and the Tri-Cities Shooting Association, Inc. 

GENERAL INFORMATION:  
 

Web:  www.tcsa.info 
 

Mailing Address: 
 

       TCSA 
       P.O. Box 785 
       Richland, WA  99352 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  Mark Verwest 
    

   Due to impending legislation, the Early Renewal 
Drawing was held in the second week of April.  The 
lucky winner was Randy Bayuk and he was surprised 
and happy to hear he was the winner. 
 

   I would like to thank all of you that renewed early and 
I wish you the best of luck in next year’s drawing. 
 

   We still have a couple of hurdles to jump in order to 
meet the requirements to receive the RCO Grant that 
will be used to pave the Rose-Iris Range parking lot 
and construct the new 100 Meter .22LR Range.  
Hopefully I will have some news by the time the next 
Newsletter comes out. 
 

   We are having a new automatic gate installed at 
Rose-Iris this month.  Be sure to check the website 
before heading to the Range for any possible Range 
closures due to the gate installation. 
 

   RSO’s will receive an email with operating 
instructions for use on public days and during off 
hours.  Be sure to have no.reply@tcsa.info in your      
E-Mail Contact List or check your Spam/Junk files.  
 

 
 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE 
 

Hours of Operation 
  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday  
 

The Shotgun Range will be closed on 
May 14 – Mother’s Day 

 

 

TCSA  OFFICERS 
 

Mark Verwest          President           509.735.1662 mverwest1662@charter.net   
George Hager          Vice-President  979.229.1615 george.hager@gmail.com  
Randy Bayuk          Secretary           509.727.0177 g34_shooter@icloud.com   
Roberta Ensminger  Treasurer           509.628.0889 mikeberta4@gmail.com  
Mike Ensminger       Chief RSO         509.521.9628 chiefrso@tcsa.info  
Dan Martini          Mbr at Large     509.627.3198 dantini@charter.net    
Chuck Nay                Oper. Officer     509.572.7115 chuckmail60@gmail.com  
Rose-Iris Toberg       President Emeritus 
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TCSA FACILITIES 
 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE – A 100-yard range with 20 covered firing 
points.  This day use Range Safety Officer supervised facility is 
operated for public use on a regularly scheduled basis 
Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.  
 

RIMFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard 22-caliber Range 
Safety Officer supervised Shooting Range with reactive 

targets.   
 

CENTERFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard handgun 
pistol/revolver RSO supervised range with reactive targets for 
firearms using black powder or standard pistol cartridges.   
 

COWBOY / PRACTICAL PISTOL BAYS – Ranges consisting 
of 13 bays of varying lengths designed to support a variety of 
action shooting disciplines such as; Practical (IPSC/ USPSA) 
3-Gun Sports and Cowboy (SASS) groups.   
Cowboy Action Rep. – Charles Kissler – 509.783.8505 
                                     Nelson Thomas – 509.727.4678 
Practical Pistol Rep. – Curt Berger – 541.720.7826 
 

1000-YARD, HIGH-POWER RANGE – A Range consisting of 
100, 200, 300, 600, 800, 900 & 1000-yard firing lines that can 
support 20 firing stations on each firing line (utilizes manned 
target operation). The 400-yard line has 5 firing stations and 
the 500-yard line has 10 firing stations. This Range supports 
High-Power Rifle, Long Range PALMA and Precision Shooting 
Events of various disciplines, including 50-Caliber. 
High-Power Rep. – John Julian – 509.308.0376 
 

HUNTER EDUCATION RANGE:  This Range has been 
designed to support Hunter Education Training Classes and 
also has a practical field exercise area containing obstacles 
hunters could expect to encounter in the field.  The covered 
firing line can be used independently by current RSO’s as an 
overflow from the Rose-Iris Range and may be available for 
RSO supervised public event use when not being used for the 
conduct of Hunter Education Classes. 
Hunter Ed. Rep. – Randy Absolon – 509.845.3632 
 

PRIMITIVE USE RANGE: - A Range Area for muzzle loading 
and primitive Sagebrush Free Trappers reenactment events 
with parking, staging and various range areas. 
Primitive Range Rep. – Clint Bouslaugh – 509.585.6415 
 

SHOTGUN RANGE:  Includes a set of two ATA regulation 
Trap Fields, two Skeet Ranges and a Sporting Clay Range 
supporting five firing stations and a Pattern Board. 
Shotgun Rep. – Mark Monopoli – 509.531.6929 

 
 
 

“WELCOME” NEW MEMBERS 
 

   Welcome!  In this Newsletter you can find the contact 
information for the Board Members and above you can find 
contact information for the different Ranges.  The Ranges were 
built and are maintained by volunteers.  We encourage you to 
get involved and be a part of TCSA. 
 

   New members from this past month should have already 
received their membership card(s).  If you have not received 
your card, contact Sue Verwest at membership@tcsa.info or 
509.735.1662. 
 

   Check out our TCSA web site www.tcsa.info for a variety of 

information.  If you have decided not to receive a printed 
Newsletter by mail, it is posted on the web site the first week 
of each month. 

 

HUNTER EDUCATION AND 
SAFETY ASSOCIATION 

 

By:  Randy Absolon 
 

   Our last Online Class this spring will be 
on May 13.  Registration is currently open 
on the WDFW website.  As I write this, 
there are still seats available.  These 
Classes take most of the day.  We start at the HESA 
Range in the morning, then move to the Richland 
Community Center in the afternoon. 
 

   The June Traditional Class will start on Monday 
June 12 and finish on Thursday June 29.  Registration 
for this Class is also open on the WDFW website and 
there are currently seats available. 
 

   We are anticipating holding additional Evaluation 
Classes for online students in August and September.  
Information on our Classes and all other Hunter Ed 
Classes is available on the WDFW website.   
 

   RSOs using the HESA Range are expected to sign in 
at the Rose-Iris Range before going over to the HESA 
Range to shoot.  You are also expected to clean up 
when you are done shooting, including returning target 
stands to the Rose-Iris Range House and picking up 
brass. 
 

   Always remember to treat every firearm as if it was 
loaded, control the direction of your muzzle, be sure of 
your target and what lies beyond it, keep your finger off 
the trigger until you are ready to shoot and store firearms 
and ammunition separately. 
 

   If you have questions about our Hunter Education 
Classes, you can contact me at absolon@gorge.net 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

TCSA PUBLIC MEETING 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 11  
7:00 p.m.   

 

RICHLAND PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 

 

 
RATTLESNAKES  

   

   As it warms up, we get uninvited guests 
on our Ranges.  Watch where you step.  
Be aware of your surroundings.  Watch 
when you reach for things! 
 
 
 
 

mailto:membership@tcsa.info
http://www.tcsa.info/
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NEW GONGS AT ROSE-IRIS 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   All the old boiler plate gongs have now been replaced 
with free-swinging AR-500 targets and the berms have 
been repaired to increase visibility and get some dirt 
behind all of them. 
 

   Many thanks to Paul Werner for the tractor work and 
rigging all the old steel out, Seth Gardner for the cutting 
torch to remove the old ones and providing a lot of grunt 
labor and installation expertise for the new installations, 
and to Dave McNeal for making sure no one shot at us 
while we were up on the mountain. 
 

   It was hard to capture a good picture of what is out 
there now.  You will just have to go out to the Range 
and see for yourself!  But here is an example of why 
the old ones needed replacing. 
 
 

 
 
 
   The new targets are somewhat smaller and more 
challenging than the previous ones, size largely driven 
by what we could get out of an existing chunk of AR, but 
when you hit them, you can hear the ring halfway to 
town. 
 

   All the gongs and stands now on the hill are fabricated 
by Seth Gardner of D-M Targets (give their website a 
look) and the 200-yard target has taken several years of 
abuse and still looks great. 
 

Target dimensions: 
 

200 yards - 12” 
250 yards - 15” 
300 yards - 16” and 6” 
350 yards - 18” and 7” 
400 yards - 20” and 8” 
450 yards - 21”, 9” and the one in the middle  
                               is about 3” wide x 4” tall 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Hearing and Eye protection 
required when shooting! 

 
 

 

FIRST SHOTS 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   On Saturday, May 13, the TCSA is hosting First Shots 
Handgun Classes at the Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting 
Facility.  This is a great opportunity for new shooters to 
get to get started in a low-pressure setting. 
 

   Classes are scheduled 8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., and 
1:00 p.m., and will include: 
 

   An educational introduction to the safe and  
   recreational use of firearms 
 

   A review of the local requirements for owning  
   and purchasing a firearm 
 

   Individual firearm training 
 

   A rundown of shooting sports opportunities  
   at TCSA for all levels of interest 
 

   A chance to give shooting a try! 
 

Firearms and ammunition are provided by TCSA, 
and there is no charge to attendees. 
 

   To sign up, email Mike Ensminger with your name 
and choice of class time - chiefrso@tcsa.info. 
 
 

 
 

FIRST LAW... THE GUN IS ALWAYS LOADED! 
 

SECOND LAW... NEVER POINT THE GUN AT SOMETHING YOU 
ARE NOT PREPARED TO DESTROY!  
 

THIRD LAW... ALWAYS BE SURE OF YOUR TARGET AND WHAT 
IS BEHIND IT 
 

FOURTH LAW... KEEP YOUR FINGER OFF THE TRIGGER UNTIL 
YOUR SIGHTS ARE ON THE TARGET 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility/TCSA 
https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/. 

 
Contact Robbie or Mike Ensminger with questions or 

comments at ChiefRSO@tcsa.info  
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/
mailto:ChiefRSO@tcsa.info
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CHIEF RSO REPORT 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   We are planning to host First Shots on May 
13.  There are 3 classes planned, at 8:00 a.m., 
10:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.  If you are interested 
send me an email at chiefrso@tcsa.info with 

names of attendees and choice of Class and I will sign 
you up.  Check out the Article on page 3 of this 
Newsletter. 
 

   Rose-Iris RSOs have until May 31 to sign up for their 
three 2023-2024 range duty days.  If you have any 
trouble signing onto the TCSA web page, give me a call 
and I will give you a hand. 
 

 
 

 

RSO INFORMATION 
 

RSO Questions / Concerns 
Chief RSO - Mike Ensminger 

chiefrso@tcsa.info or 509.521.9628 
 

 
 

RSO -- ROSE-IRIS DUTY DAY 
SCHEDULING FOR 2023 TO 2024 

 

The Rose-Iris Duty Day Calendar is from 
April 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024 

 

Scheduling for the 3 Duty Days for this Calendar Year 
needs to be done by May 31, 2023. 

 

 
 
ALL MEMBERS MUST show a current 
Membership Card to the RSO on duty 
upon arrival at the Range.  Membership 
Cards need to be shown at all Ranges and 
all Events or you will be required to pay 
the non-member Range Use Fee.  
EVERYONE must sign-in! 
 

 
 

 

WEATHER CONDITIONS at the Range can 
be found on our homepage -  

 
 

 
FLY THE FLAG 

 

 

 

 

NEXT RANGE SAFETY OFFICER 
CLASS 

 

By:  Dan Martini 
 

   The RSO Class on May 5 is full, but our next Class will 
be held on Friday, May 26.  If you are interested in 
taking that Class, contact me to get your name on the 
list. This Class will start at 8 a.m. at the Shotgun Range 
House and last until about 3 p.m. If you can make the 
May 26 class date and have your TCSA Membership 
current through the 2023 – 2024 time period, send an 
email to dantini@charter.net with a YES May 26 and 
include your name and TCSA membership number.  I 
will add your name to this RSO Class list. I will send you 
a reminder message a week before that Class with all 
the details. 
 

   To become a TCSA RSO, you need to have and 
maintain your TCSA Membership, complete an 8-hour 
Friday Class and volunteer to stand 3 days per year at 
the Rose-Iris General Purpose Range on a Wednesday, 
Friday, Saturday or Sunday. You pick which of those 
three days you will be able to meet.  
 

   The advantages of being a RSO and obligating 
yourself as a volunteer at TCSA means that on days 
when the Range is not open to the general public -- YOU 
can utilize the Ranges. 
 
 

RATTLESNAKE MOUNTAIN 
STEEL SHOOTERS 

 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   We had 49 guns signed up for the April 
Match and expect more good weather in May. 
 

   We will be out there May 7 and the Shooter’s Meeting 
will be at 9:15. 
 

   Although we do sign-ups on Match Day at the Range, 
if you have a group you would like to shoot with, send us 
an email (mikeberta4@gmail.com) with names and the 
number of guns each and we will start a squad for you 
ahead of time. 
 

 

COWBOY ACTION 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
  

   In April TCSA hosted the SASS 
Washington State Championship 
Cowboy Action Match.  80 shooters 
from all over the Northwest competed 
and you probably noticed the parking lot 
full of campers if you drove by. 
 

   May marks a return to normal and our Monthly Match 
will be held May 27, with the Shooter’s Meeting at 9:15. 
 

mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
mailto:dantini@charter.net
mailto:mikeberta4@gmail.com
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PRACTICAL PISTOL 
 

By:  Pam Harper 
 

PISTOL BAY CLOSURES 
USPSA Inland Empire Sectional Match 

 

Friday: May 5 & 12 - 5:00 pm - 8:00 pm - Bays 0-9 
Saturday: May 6 & 7 - 8:00 am - 5:00 pm - Bays 0-9 
Saturday: May 13 & 14 - 8:00 am - 5:00 pm - Bays 0-9 
Wednesday: May 17 - 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm, Bays 0-9 
Friday: May 19 - 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm - Bays 0-9 
 
PLEASE DO NOT move or remove target stands, 
target sticks, walls, props, steel, etc. in Bays 0-9 
 

 
 
USPSA National Range Officers Institute, NROI, has a 
website that has valuable information about the Rules and 
interpretations of the Rules. Check it out at https://nroi.org 
  

NATIONAL NEWS:  www.uspsa.org 
 

The dates for USPSA Nationals 2023 have been released 
https://uspsa.org/nationals  
 

The USPSA Rules were updated March 1, 2023. 
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules.pdf can 
be downloaded to your phone for easy access. The USPSA 
Rules Change Log is located here: 
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules-

Change-Log.pdf  
  

LOCAL NEWS: 
 

   Inland Empire Sectional Match will be held May 20 -
21. Thank you all for your support. You can get on the 
waitlist at https://practiscore.com/2023-inland-empire-
sectional/register  
 

   All EWPSA match results can be found here 
(Practiscore.com):  https://bit.ly/EWPSAscores 
 

   The monthly 2-Gun Match on April 1 had 31 
competitors with 4 Divisions represented. The Division 
winners were:  Open: Christopher England (overall 
winner); Armored: Derik Moe; Retro: Cory Emtman; 
Tactical: Nicolas Espitia. 
 

   The Speedway at Home Match on April 1 had 21 
competitors with 4 Divisions represented. The Division 
winners were: Open: Nancy Martin (overall winner); 
Armored: Rodrigo Silis; Retro: Cory Emtman; Tactical: 
Nicolas Espitia. 
 

   The USPSA Classifier Match on April 16 had 72 
competitors with X/9 USPSA Divisions represented. The 
Division winners were: Open: Ryan Barnes (overall 
winner); Carry Optics: Mark Bradley; Limited: Wade 
Meyer; PCC: Mike Czebotar; Production: Dylan Ervin; 
and Single Stack: Erik Peterson.   
 

 

COMING UP:  
 
   All upcoming EWPSA matches and registrations can 
be found here - Practiscore.com - 
https://bit.ly//EWPSAmatches 
 

EWPSA will be hosting: 
 

   Steel Challenge Monthly Match - May 14. Gates will 
open at 9:00 a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m., 
shooting begins after the meeting.  More details on 
Practiscore.  
 

   Inland Empire Sectional Match - May 20 - 21. The 
Match is SOLD OUT.  More details on Practiscore. 
 

   Monthly 2-Gun Monthly Match - June 3.  
Registration will open at 8:30 a.m., shooting begins at 
9:00 a.m. The Match costs $20. More details on 
Practiscore. 
 

   Fun in the Sun 2-Gun Match - June 11. Registration 
will open at 8:00 a.m., shooting begins at 8:30 a.m. The 
Match costs $25. More details on Practiscore. 
 

Check out our Inland Empire Section News at: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=
bookmarks 
 

Check out local news on Facebook – 
Eastern Washington Practical Shooters Association 
 

Any questions or comments can be directed to Curt 
Berger at bergercj@icloud.com 

 

 
PRIMITIVE RANGE 

 

 
 

By:  Clint Bouslaugh 
 

   In April we held our annual Rendezvous. The 
event was lightly attended, but we did have two 
new shooters there. We had a good time and the 
weather was great. 
 

   The May Shoot will be on the 20th, from 9:00 a.m. 
until noon. 
 

   We are still planning for a Youth Shoot on June 17. I 
would like to get at least two more RSO's to help with 
the Event. 

 
 

 
 

Keep the Range Clean 
 

     Garbage cans are available for your trash and 
buckets are provided for spent cartridges.   
 

     Please take a moment to clean up after yourself 
when you are done shooting. 
 

https://nroi.org/
http://www.uspsa.org/
https://uspsa.org/nationals
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules.pdf
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules-Change-Log.pdf
https://uspsa.org/viewer/USPSA-Competition-Rules-Change-Log.pdf
https://practiscore.com/2023-inland-empire-sectional/register
https://practiscore.com/2023-inland-empire-sectional/register
https://bit.ly/EWPSAscores
https://bit.ly/EWPSAmatches
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/Eastern-Washington-Practical-Shooters-Association-106584939369485/
mailto:bergercj@icloud.com


 6 

 

HIGH-POWER 
 

By:  Dave Baalman 
 

   It has been a busy month at the High-Power Range as 
usual.  We started off on April 4 with a 50/100 Yard 
Dewar Smallbore Match.  8 shooters were treated to 
weather that “was not too awful” and wind that was a bit 
“switchy”.  Brandon Tinker was the match winner with a 
392-19x, followed closely by Phil Keuhlen with a 390-
21x.  Phil also managed a clean target at 50 yards. 
Thanks as always to Tex Long for running the line and 
helping with scores. 
 

   April 8 was a scheduled RMC across the course center 
fire match.  Poor planning on our part had this scheduled 
for Easter weekend, so attendance was light.  Shooters 
present decided to call an audible and shoot the 50 Shot 
National Match Course as a practice instead, taking 
advantage of excellent conditions (I actually confirmed 
my no wind zero at 600 yards, I didn’t know I had a no 
wind zero before that day).  John Julian had the top 
score of the day which went otherwise unreported as it 
was just a Practice Match. 
 

   April 11 was a Smallbore Benchrest Match, with 
conditions providing a test of everyone’s wind endurance 
(what a difference a few days makes!).  Note from the 
Match Director: “Those folks tough enough to hang in 
there and complete the match surely deserve respect 
from the remainder of us.  As Seth observed ‘warn't no 
new records today.’  No targets blew over during the 
competition.  We (as a group) are getting better at 
setting targets if not punching accurate holes into them. 
Phil Keuhlen was again the top score with a 236-0x and 
David Vance was second with a 228-1x.  Editor’s note: 
those scores alone should tell you how windy it was! 
 

   There was a Long Range V2 Points Series Match (5 
strings at 1000 yards) on April 15, but no report was 
available at press time. 
 

   April 18th was a 100 Yard Mini-Palma Match.  
Conditions were again difficult.  From the Match Director: 
“It seems that there are at least four very foolish young 
shooters.  All four showed up this morning in the howling 
winds to shoot.” Ron Jorgensen was the top score with 
a 419-14x, just beating John Julian by x count with his 
419-12x.  They shot wildly different scores on the 800- 
and 900-yard targets and only shot the same score at 
1000. To wind up tied for score in those conditions is 
quite rare!  Special thanks to Ron Jorgensen for 
running the line and pits on the off relay. 
 

   The weather finally improved April 25 for the Centerfire 
200/300 Yard Match.  Kaleb Harvey led the field with a 
clean 200-18x, edging out Ben Cook’s 199-8x.  Well 
done Kaleb and that’s believed to be a new record score 
for this Match at Rattlesnake! 
 

   Looking ahead to the schedule for May, Smallbore 
continues to be busy with a Dewar Match on May 2, 
Vintage Smallbore on May 4, 50 Yard Benchrest on 
May 9, 50 Yard ARA on May 11, 100 Yard Mini-Palma 
on May 16, and a PR 22 Match on May 28. 
 

   The 50 BMG group get their season going May 5, 6 
and 7 with a Benchrest Match. 
 

   On the across the course high-power side of things we 
have an NRA approved Regional Match Course on 
May 13 and a CMP EIC “Leg” Match on May 14.  This 
is a chance to earn an NRA High-Power Classification 
on Saturday and earn “leg” points on Sunday toward the 
Distinguished Rifleman Badge.  We expect a decent 
turn out for this Match, including a contingent from the 
Washington Warriors Junior High-Power Team, as it 
is the beginning of their prep season before the National 
Matches at Camp Perry, Ohio.  If you are unfamiliar 
with the distinguished program, check it out on CMP’s 
website: 
https://thecmp.org/competitions/distinguishedbadges/ 
 

   Long range has a Palma Match schedule for May 19, 
20 and 21 and we will round out the center fire schedule 
with a 200/300 Yard Match on May 23. 
 

   Hope to see some of you there! New shooters and 
spectators are always welcome and you will likely make 
a few new friends too! 
 
The full schedule is available at 
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/. You can see a full 
description of each Match on our website as well 
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/match-descriptions 
 
 
 
 
 
High-Power contacts:  John Julian High-Power 
Chairman - 509.308.0376 / b24jcj@gmail.com 
 
John Hauptmann High-Power Secretary  
509.308.9230 / jlhauptmann@gmail.com 
 
 

 

 
CHECK OUT THE TCSA WEB-PAGE 

www.tcsa.info 
 
Calendar of Events  
     Range Photos 
          Shooting Venues  
               Frequently Asked Questions  
                    Items For Sale 
                         TCSA Forms 
                              Monthly Newsletter 
                                   Weather 
                                        Range Rules 
                                             Banned Ammo 

https://thecmp.org/competitions/distinguishedbadges/
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/match-descriptions
mailto:b24jcj@gmail.com
mailto:jlhauptmann@gmail.com
http://www.tcsa.info/
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SHOTGUN REPORT  
 

By:  Mark Monopoli 
 

   It’s looking like we may skip right over Spring and head 
directly into Summer.  Now that the Shotgun Range is 
OPEN until 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays, it gives you 
more opportunities to come out and enjoy the Range 
and the nice weather, win win! 
 

   Another way to enjoy the perfectly manicured lawns of 
our little Range is to come out on Saturdays during the 
month of May for Skeet League 2023!  League will be 
held on each Saturday during the month beginning on 
May 6 and ending on May 27.  We will be scoring 10 
rounds of Skeet and you can shoot as many rounds in a 
day as you can handle.  Cold gun, meaning if you shoot 
it, you score it, no warm-up rounds.  Skeet League is a 
good time and if you don’t crack under the pressure you 
can be immortalized for all time on the Skeet League 
Championship Trophy!  Granted we will have to 
remember to take the plaque to the engraver and we still 
have last years to do, but don’t you worry, it will get 
done!  Eventually. 
 

   On the heals of Skeet League is the 2023 Edition of 
the Bird Shot Challenge!  This is a competition 
between Rattlesnake and the Walla Walla/Milton-Free-
water crowd.  Saturday, June 3 we will travel to the 
East End Rod and Gun Club in the morning to shoot (50) 
5-Stand targets.  In the afternoon we will head over to 
the Walla Walla Gun Club to shoot a combination of 
Continental Trap Doubles and then a (50) bird Super 
Sporting course set by the likable Larry Brown.   
Sunday, June 4 we will be at Rattlesnake all morning 
for (50) 5-Stand targets on a Signature Phil Volkman 
designed course, followed by the ever popular 30 Yard 
Skeet Crossers.  You can come and shoot both days, or 
just one.  If you want your score to contribute to the 
overall club score you do need to shoot both days.  
Every year this shoot proves to be a good time and the 
results are always close.  Rattlesnake has won the last 4 
years and we are looking to stretch that out to year 5!  
Fliers will be posted in the Shotgun Range House or 
shoot me an email if you have any questions! 
 

   The 1st Annual Don Klages Side-by-Side and Pump 
Gun Shoot was a resounding success!  33 shooters 
from far and wide came out to put their trusty pump guns 
and side-by-sides to the test.  The pump gun crowd was 
by far the largest with (28) shooters while the side-by-
side shooters numbered a lowly (10).  Now I know you 
all just did the math, and that 28+10 does not equal 33 
shooters.  Well, that’s because (5) brave souls shot both 
disciplines.  We saw a lot of new faces at the shoot, with 
shooters coming from Yakima and Walla Walla, as well 
as a lot of new faces from our local area.  If you ask Don 
Klages, he will swear all the new shooters came to 
watch him in action, but when we conducted a poll most 
new shooters said, “Don who?”  Sorry Don, poll numbers 
never lie.  Either way, it was nice to see everyone come 

out and shoot.  The shoot was fun and the people were 
enjoyable, but Deanna Klages knocked it out of the park 
when it came to the lunch spread!  There was enough 
food for the proverbial army.  Thank you to Deanna, and 
to everyone else who helped with running the shoot. 
 

   In lieu of “Hero of the Day” this month, we’re going to 
go with “New Volunteer of the Month”.   The recipient 
of this new, and made-up honor is none other than Mike 
Inglima!  Big round of applause everyone!  Mike was 
nice enough to volunteer to help keep the machines 
loaded with targets on the 5-Stand field this year.  In the 
past Phil Volkman has done most of the work keeping 
5-Stand up and running, so Mike’s help is greatly 
appreciated.  Do you want to be “New Volunteer of the 
Month”?  It’s pretty easy, you just need to volunteer, and 
then you can be a cool kid like Mike. 
 

   That’s right, 5-Stand is OPEN!  Come join us on 
Sunday mornings 9:00 a.m. to Noon.  The early part of 
the season the courses will be easier so we can all get 
acclimated to shooting it again before Phil drops the 
hammer on us. 
 

   Back to the volunteers, if you would like to help out 
around the Shotgun Range, we always have things to 
do.  It is usually small stuff, and infrequent, but the sense 
of accomplishment doing something 97% of the shooters 
never notice can be overwhelming.  Come join the fun, 
shoot me an email if you would like to be part of the “in” 
crowd.   
 
   Thank you to everyone.  Everyone who volunteers, 
everyone who enjoys coming out to the Range and to 
everyone who believes in, and exercises their Second 
Amendment rights.  Have a great month, and hopefully 
we will see you at the Shotgun Range soon. 
 

SHOTGUN RANGE IS CLOSED MAY 14 
FOR MOTHER’S DAY 

 
 

     
SHOTGUN RSO INFORMATION 

 

Remember current Membership Cards need to be 
presented every time a shooter signs in if they want to 

avoid the Daily Range Fee. 
 

 

SHOTGUN RANGE HOURS 
Wednesday – 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Saturday and Sunday -- 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
   

   Current weather conditions at the Range can be found at 
www.tcsashotgun.com and www.tcsa.info.   

 

   Thanks for reading!  Feel free to drop me an email at 
mark.monopoli@outlook.com about anything at all. 

 
Like us on Facebook!  Or don’t… 
@rattlesnakemountainshotgun  

 
 

http://www.tcsashotgun.com/
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:mark.monopoli@outlook.com

